
Contact:  
Kristina Boykin December 1, 2020 

Department Seeking Public Input about Section 106 Programmatic 
Agreement 

Statewide (12-01) – The Arkansas Department of Transportation (ARDOT), through the 
Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), Arkansas Division Office, initiated consultation 
regarding a Section 106 Programmatic Agreement (Agreement) for the Federal-aid Highway 
Program in the State of Arkansas in order to comply with Section 106 of the National Historic 
Preservation Act and its implementing regulations, 36 CFR Part 800 – Protection of Historic 
Properties. ARDOT invited federal agencies, Indian tribes, state agencies and organizations, 
city and county organizations, and Certified Local Governments to provide initial comments 
on the draft Agreement. 

FHWA and ARDOT’s have developed this Agreement to address the nature of the program 
and its likely effects on historic properties. ARDOT would like to invite the public to review 
and comment on the Agreement and notify us of any concerns that you may have regarding 
this Agreement within a 30-day period.    

The public is invited to view the existing Agreement and provide written comments. Written 
comments can be sent through the online comment forms to ARDOT staff at the link below.   
The website will be available for comments until 4:30 p.m. on Friday, January 6, 2021.  

Link To Agreement Document: (click here) 
Link To Comment Form: (click here)  

The Arkansas Department of Transportation (ARDOT) complies with all civil rights provisions of federal statutes and related authorities that prohibit 
discrimination in programs and activities receiving federal financial assistance. Therefore, the Department does not discriminate on the basis of race, sex, 
color, age, national origin, religion (not applicable as a protected group under the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration Title VI Program), disability, 
Limited English Proficiency (LEP), or low-income status in the admission, access to and treatment in the Department's programs and activities, as well as the 
Department's hiring or employment practices. Complaints of alleged discrimination and inquiries regarding the Department's nondiscrimination policies 
may be directed to Joanna P. McFadden EEO/DBE Officer (ADA/504/Title VI Coordinator), P. 0. Box 2261, Little Rock, AR 72203, (501) 569-2298, (Voice/TTY 
711), or the following email address: joanna.mcfadden@ardot.gov  

Free language assistance for Limited English Proficient individuals is available upon request.  
This notice is available from the ADA/504/Title VI Coordinator in large print, on audiotape and in Braille. 

https://www.arkansashighways.com/ENV/CR/106/ARDOTDRS106PA.pdf
https://vpinoisemtg-jacksonville-cabot-job-ca0613-lonoke-ardot.hub.arcgis.com/
https://form.jotform.com/203344944044149
https://vpinoisemtg-jacksonville-cabot-job-ca0613-lonoke-ardot.hub.arcgis.com/

